There is no fee for a temporary visitor's visa issued to Canadian
nationals. The fee for a visa for a British subject who does not have
Canadian domicile as defined by the Canadian Immigration Act is tWO
dollars in United States currency.

Discussions which have been proceeding with the United States authorl-
ties in Washington indicate that the only exceptions which have been made
to the general regulation are those in favour of commuters who are holder
of border identification cards issued by the United States Immigration
authorities and Canadians passing from one part of Canadian territory t0
another in direct transit through the United States by means of a trans
portation line which runs through the territory or waters of both countries:
Any such persons will not require either passports or visas. To avoid dis
ruption in essential services, arrangements have also been made to postpon®
the visa regulation till July 15th for the operating personnel of railway
trains, aircraft, vessels and buses.

4 BRANCH PASSPORT OFFICE OPENED AT WINDSOR; OFFICIAL
STATEMENT, 28th OF JUNE

The new United States visa requirements, which go into force on July
1st, have given rise to a heavy demand for the new special passport, vali
for travel to the United States only, which the Canadian authorities hav®
recently established. The demand, as was expected, has been exceptionauy
heavy from the City of Windsor and vicinity. In order to deal with
applications as promptly as possible during the present congested period
it has been decided to open a Branch Office in Windsor. The new officé
which is located in the Canadian Immigration Quarters at the entranc®
to the Detroit-Windsor Tunnel, is in charge of Mr. A. L. Cooper of the
staff of the Passport Office in Ottawa.

5. ENTRY OF UNITED STATES NATIONALS INTO CANADA
! PRIME MINISTER'S STATEMENT OF THE 26th OF JUN

In a statement to the House of Commons, the Prime Minister said, il?
part:

“We have taken steps to review and strengthen the existing syster
of border control, including stricter immigration inspection at the porde!
and special provision in certain areas which have usually not requir®’
attention. The protection of vulnerable points is, of course, being con”
tinued and will be increased.

All circumstances considered, it has been deemed desirable to contint
for the present the practice of not requiring passports from United Stat
citizens. All that will be necessary is for the visitor to satisfy the Canadia?
immigration authorities that he is a United States citizen and that he 8
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